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PRESS RELEASE 
 
Release Date: 
December 13, 2024 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Town of Exeter – Traffic Pattern Change for Swasey Parkway  
 
EXETER, NH - Beginning Friday, December 13th, 2024, the northern portion of Swasey Parkway 
will be re-opened to vehicular traffic. Please note that a new traffic pattern will be in effect that allows 
for two-way traffic between Newfields Road and the new turnaround that was installed north of 
the pavilion. Vehicle access will be restricted to passenger vehicles only. Parking is permitted on the 
east (river) side of the parkway. Two ADA accessible parking spaces are also available adjacent to the 
turnaround. Pedestrian access will be maintained between Water Street and the pavilion. The Parkway 
will be open from dawn to dusk, year-round. 
 
Additional information about Swasey Parkway is available online at https://www.exeternh.gov/sp. 
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